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Iceland
Mr. President,

Portugal warmly welcomes the delegation of Iceland and thanks it for the presentation of the national UPR report. 

We commend Iceland on its actions to protect and promote human rights and fundamental freedoms. We congratulate Iceland on the 40th anniversary of its first gender equality legislation, but we are concerned that some problems remain. We therefore welcome the adoption of a new gender equality action plan for the period 2016-2019, aiming to accelerating progress on gender equality and equal opportunities for women.
While welcoming that a legislative proposal for the establishment of a national human rights institution based on the Paris Principles is currently under public consultation process, we recommend the swift conclusion of the process in order for that institution to be rapidly created.
Finally, Mr. President, Portugal recommends that Iceland to ratify the Optional Protocol to the ICESCR, the Optional Protocol on the Convention against Torture (OP-CAT) and the Optional Protocol on the Convention on the Rights of the Child on a Communications Procedure (OP-CRC-CP).
Thank you Mr. President.

